November 14, 2023 Crooked Lake PTO General Meeting Minutes
Those in attendance: Nicole Rutt-Livgard, Katie Coulter, Melissa Hayek, Sam Anderson, Sandra Anderson,  Sarah Brezinka, Angie Siddons, Shelly Johnson.

Approval of October 2023 General Meeting Minutes: Motion: Angie Siddons Seconded: Shelly Johnson. All in favor, motion carried. 
Officer Reports:
Angie Siddons mentioned that the things she had information on will be coming up later in the agenda. 
Nicole Rutt-Livgard had nothing to report. 
Sandra presented the treasurer’s report and covered the balances. She mentioned that there were still some outstanding items to be cleared like taxes etc. She said there was about $3000 available for funding requests at this time. 
Jen Melsha was not present but is working on spirit wear information. 
Staff Reports
Sam said it was a great start to the school year so far and that there have been some wonderful community events so far. Eveland was well received and there was a lot of good feedback. New staff to the building are fitting in well and have been a great addition to the school. Walking club started with the new Crooked Lake Wellness Committee. There is a Feed my Starving Children event coming up for staff to participate in if they want to. End of the Trimester is coming, and report cards will be all digital this year. Some non-school days coming up the week of Thanksgiving and in early December. COGAT testing going on. MAP testing coming up in January. Parent should make sure to send winter gear to school with kids. Extended day services happening for those kids that need extra help. Costco Reading Program- runs for 5 weeks for reading. 7 volunteers from their distribution center come and work with the kids. There are 22 students who have benefited from this program so far this year. Teachers were very willing to let them use their classrooms to host. Resumes in February 2024. Gratitude is the Character Strong word this month. 
Teachers reporting a great start to the school year. Testing coming up. New staff is fitting in well. Student Council is organizing an end of trimester Spirit Day- color wars. Each grade is assigned a color to wear, winner will be the grade that shows the most spirit. Possible prizes. Service project- Alexandra House has wish list items that people can donate and gift cards as well. Showcase night in January, theme is “Together we are Better.” List will go home with options for projects the students can do as a family. Staff volunteering time and partnering with Riverdale Church to make Thanksgiving meal bags to drop off for Crooked Lake families in need. Mr. Reedy heads this up. Mr. Reedy recently got a grant from the Anoka-Hennepin Educational Foundation for an outdoor chess set for kids to use at recess or days they cannot be outside due to the weather. Ms. Brezinka suggested pull tabs as a fundraiser maybe for 4th grade, she will follow up with the grade level lead. 
Melissa Hayek reported we had 3 volunteers for K Skill Builders and 1 float. Melissa is the Wellness Champion for the building. Staff is doing a virtual 5k on Friday, will try to have it outside if weather permits. 188 volunteers total giving 79 hours in November alone, 760 hours to date. 
Committee Reports
Movie Night-Working on the license for the movies since A Plus does not have one this year, waiting for approval. $550 is the cost. Would need to pick from the list available. Sandra emailed 4th grade teachers the information and let them know we may need a new plan going forward for this event. Movie night is happening this year and will be on November 30th. Once we have the list, it will get sent to 4th grade to vote for the movie choice. 
Old business- A few funding requests came in. Ms. Z requested more materials for the Maker’s space, and reusable things. $500, approved by the board. 4th grade had a request for Ham Lake Lanes, PTO already allocates $500 per grade level and will follow up on if they would use that. PTO also covering the all school bussing to the play in December. 4th grade submitted a request for chess boards, deferring for now. 
New Business- Funding request from Student Council for t shirts- $168. Possible request for prizes for color wars. 
No meetings in December.
Next PTO General Meeting January 16, 2024 6:30 PM 
